
UPCOMING SERMON SERIES STARTING EASTER 2017 

Through Good Friday, we’ll be ii the Lenten worship series called “SEEING THE UNSEEN 
CHRIST: How His Presence Transforms Life.” Starting on Easter morning, we’ll be kicking off a 
new spring series simply entitled: “PLAN B.” Have you lived long enough yet to realize you’re not 
actually in control of life? It seems that no matter what situation we find ourselves in, many times 
we end up with a ‘Plan B.’ Following are our sermon titles and dates for Easter forward: 

April 16 (Easter) – “No Running Allowed” 
April 23 – “Who’s in Control?” 
April 30 – “Watch Out for the Whiplash!” 
May 7 – “God Knows…” 
May 21 – “Me, Too!” 
May 28 – “The Cross” 

You’ll notice that Sunday, May 14, is missing in the 
schedule. That’s because it’s Mother’s Day and this year 
Pastor Rom will be preaching a special message called 
“You Don’t Always Have Forever…” based on Proverbs 
23:25. Basically, through the month of May, we’ll be on 
the PLAN B series. Speaking of that, do you think that our PLAN B’s are really God’s PLAN A’s? 
Join us as wrestle with this question and many more… 
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“JESUS’ COMMAND: TO OBEY OR NOT TO OBEY?” 
 

 

As soon as Judas left the room, Jesus said, “The time has come for the Son of Man to enter into 
his glory, and God will be glorified because of him. 

32 
And since God receives glory because of 

the Son, he will soon give glory to the Son. 
33 

Dear children, I will be with you only a little longer. 
And as I told the Jewish leaders, you will search for me, but you can’t come where I am going. 

34 

So now I am giving you a new commandment: Love each other. Just as I have loved you, you 
should love each other. 

35 
Your love for one another will prove to the world that you are my 

disciples.”  - John 13:31-35 (NLT) 
 
Dear members & friends of Trinity UMC, 
 
The month of April also brings us to Easter 2017—the end of the season of Lent. And, folks, if I 
had to boil the meaning of Easter down to one word, that word would be … LOVE. It was the 
love of God that was at the heart of all that took place that first Holy Week and then into Easter. 
Only love could sacrifice one’s own. Only love could send their very best to those who didn’t 
deserve it. Only love could offer us a life—eternally—that would be better than we could even 
imagine! 
 
Not to mix metaphors (or holidays), but I absolutely adore the Christmas hymn called ‘Love 
Came Down at Christmas’. The final verse of that song (you’ve got the tune going through your 
head now, don’t you?) is especially pertinent to the topic we’re dealing with here. Let me remind 
you how that last verse goes: 
 

Love shall be our token; love be yours and love be mine; 
Love to God and all [people], love for plea and gift and sign. 

 
It strikes me that this Christmas hymn—especially this final verse—has everything to do with our 
scripture for this month, listed above. In this scripture, we hear Jesus speaking to his disciples—
those who were left. It’s the first Maundy or Holy Thursday. Jesus has dined with his disciples. 
Judas has just left the room to ‘do what he had to do’. And Friday’s coming, so Jesus gave 
those followers of his one last thing that he expected of them. He addresses them as ‘Dear 
children’ (or ‘dear little children’)—a very intimate greeting indeed. He lets them know that his 
end is near. So, because of that, he give them a new commandment: Love each other. 
 
I think it’s interesting, in verse 34, Jesus doesn’t just give the disciples a ‘tip’ or a ‘suggestion’ for 
when he’s gone. He’s basically saying, ‘This is what I expect of you after I’m gone.’ And he knew 
(just like in any other relationship) that some days we wouldn’t feel like loving one another. So 
Jesus gave us a command; he commanded us to behave in this way, if indeed we are followers 
of his! Why? Because … this is our witness; this is the way we represent Jesus and his Church. 
And Jesus wants it no other way. He told us, ‘Just as I have loved you, you should love each 
other.’ He gave us a personal example—gave his life for us (and it doesn’t get much more 
personal than that!). 
 
Folks, LOVE is what Easter is really all about. And, as followers of Christ first and 
foremost, LOVE is what we’re going to be all about, too. Here at TRINITY UMC, 
we’re going to love God, and we’re going to love one another. That’s what 
TRINITY’s going to be all about this Easter … and forever. Won’t you join me? 

Loving as Jesus’ loved together, Pastor Rom 



 

CHURCH MEMBER IN NEED OF ENCOURAGEMENT 
 

I received an email a short time back from the daughter of one of our parishioners here at Trinity UMC. 
It seems that her parents are both going through some adjustments as the get older, so this is partly an 
update on the health of one of those parents. It is also an encouragement to you to be an encourage-
ment to them at this time. Peggy Klein shares the following: 
 

Your prayers for guidance will be appreciated for our family, as we embark upon the journey of 
life with Alzheimer’s disease. In mid-November, Mom—Jane Klein—courageously expressed, to 
family, concerns of intermittent memory loss and a desire to pursue medical evaluation for this, 
after her knee replacement surgery scheduled for early December. 
 
As reported to you in December, the knee replacement surgery was successful. After multiple 
tests for the memory concerns, Mom’s medical providers diagnosed middle-stage Alzheimer’s 
and vascular dementia. With this diagnosis, it is recommended that Mom live where assistance 
is available to her 24/7. So, she will continue to reside at Hillview Healthcare Center in La 
Crosse, where she had knee rehabilitation, and where Dad (Gordon) has been a resident for the 
past few years for assistance with physical limitations due to scoliosis and Parkinson’s disease. 
 
Lomira and Trinity Church will always be home! Contact and news from home is appreciated. If 
you wish to be in touch, outside of prayer, Mom, Jane, and Dad, Gordon, may be reached at: 
 
Gordon/Jane Klein 
Hillview Healthcare Center 
3501 Park Lane Drive 
La Crosse, WI  54601 
 
Thank You and God Bless, 
Peggy Klein 
 

Folks, I know the Kleins would love to hear from you. Please pray about this and send off a card or let-
ter to them as soon as God nudges, would you? Thanks so much for your care & concern of the Trinity 

family—wherever they’re at… Pastor Rom 



 Encourage Someone Else With These Tips 

Here are 10 starter ideas so that you can begin encouraging others right away. 

1. Validate what someone has said or done. Validation is easy. A simple thumbs up "like" on a Facebook 
post is validating to others. 

2. Smile. Your smile conveys warmth and acceptance. When we accept others we communicate that we 
think they are okay. That simple unspoken acceptance is encouraging. 

3. Offer a listening ear. One of the greatest ways we can encourage others is by simply listening to what's 
on their mind or what's in their heart. 

4. Offer a compliment or a word of praise. Be sure it's not superficial or a small talk nicety. Make it authen-
tic and specific. 

5. Notice that someone has made a difference. Connect the dots between what they did and what differ-
ence it made. By doing so, you will be adding purpose and meaning that is encouraging. 

6. Appreciate what others have done. Express your gratitude, and don't assume others know it. You can't 
say "thank you" too often. 

7. Give others the latitude to try new things. Part of encouraging others means boosting their confidence. 
By trusting others with new endeavors, you are demonstrating your confidence and building theirs. That's 
powerful encouragement! 

8. Show an interest in what others are doing. Be curious and step outside your own comfort zone into 
someone else's. It is tremendously encouraging to know that others genuinely are interested in what you 
were doing. 

9. Set and communicate your expectations. Be clear about what you expect. Let others surprise you as 
they arise to your expectations. 

10. Encourage others by acknowledging the efforts they have made. Don't wait around for the end result. 
Encourage those efforts along the way if you'd like to see more of them. 

Why is it a good idea to encourage others? The first and foremost reason to encourage others: it's the way 
it will make you feel, too. 

That's right. When you encourage others, you will get an extra measure of courage that uplifts your spirit, 
too. Encouragement is contagious, and you can be the source. 



Join the Caring Ministry Team at TUMC 

God has seen fit to place Seongmin with our            
congregation and who hasn’t been moved by her   
beautiful singing voice, playing the piano, reading  
Scripture and doing the children’s moments. Behind the 
scenes she has been working hard to help TUMC     
develop a caring ministry program. As part of her     
Garrett Seminary internship, one of the goals included 
the study of some caring ministry resources and assist-
ing our church with the creation and implementation of 
a caring ministry program.  
 
Helping Seongmin lay the foundation for Trinity’s caring 
ministry program has been the site committee. Pastor 
Rom is her site supervisor and the other members of 
the committee are Jane Pegram, Kathy Drexler, Joan 
Brasch and Bill Seefeld. The forging of this program 
has the expertise of Pastor Rom and Jane, both of 
whom have training in Stephen Ministry. Pastor Rom in a leader position and Jane as a minister. With their 
prior training the site committee is developing a training manual for the TUMC caring ministry program with 
Kathy Drexler as chairman for the project.  
 
We are greatly encouraged by those who have expressed interest in learning more about becoming part of 
our team. We pray that you will see the worthiness of this program and will be moved to want to belong. 
Keep reading the monthly newsletters and weekly bulletins for updates. Sign up to join the caring ministry 
team will begin in the month of May. We plan to train and prepare our members over the summer. Our goal 
is to launch the TUMC caring ministry program early in the fall of 2017. Following the training program, the 
team members will pledge to visit one of our ”shut in’s”, at least once per month.  
 
1. Are you looking for a way to get more involved at Trinity United Methodist Church? 
 
2. Do you possess good listening skills? 
 
3. Are you willing to share one hour a month of your time with a church member who would enjoy 
some company? 
 
If you have been moved by the goal of this program or nudged by the Lord to learn more about this  
program, please contact Kathy Drexler (920-583-3551) or one of the other committee members.  

GWEN’S PEN... 
I cherish two Jane's who have become an essen-
tial part of my life in the last decade and I can  
only imagine where, what, or who I'd be today 
without either of them. 
 
One  keeps me on track physically, tending to the 
snow removal, the mowing, the weed war, the 
replacement of plantings, my mail delivery, runs 
errands, lends her muscles to chores too tough 
for me, and is my first thought when I need      
almost anything done. 
 
The other feeds me spiritually, initiating           
discussion on deeper matters.  She brings me 
helpful books, phones me just to see how I am, 
shares parts of her life, listens to my concerns 
and reassures me when questions confound me 
and prays with me. 
 
Of course they are much more than ready       
answers to my constant requests.   They give me 
themselves.  Everything they do for me and with 
me is done with joy and without even a hint of 
hesitation.   They give evidence of God’s       
presence in their lives and therefore in mine. 
 
There are many other “Janes” and “Johns” 
among you, for whom I am constantly grateful 
and on whom I often depend for help.  I hope 
each of you has at least one Jane in your life and 
that each of us is a Jane to someone else.   



The Season of Lent 2017 at Trinity UMC  
 

Lent Group Bible Study 7 PM Wednesday Evening      
April 5 (Fellowship Hall).  

 

Palm Sunday Worship April 9th at 8 & 10 AM 
(Sunday School Children will sing at 10 AM Service) 

 

Maundy Thursday Worship-Christian Drama- 
“The Cloth of Jesus” April 13, 7 PM  

Performed by members of TUMC (Sanctuary). 
 

Good Friday Worship April 14, 7 PM (Sanctuary). 
 

Easter Sunday Worship April 16th, 8 & 10 AM 
(Easter Breakfast in the Fellowship Hall  

 
Easter Sunday, April 16th 

after the 8:00 Service 
 

Menu: Scrambled eggs, 
sausage, coffee cakes, 
potatoes, applesauce, 
milk, juice and coffee. 

Tickets will be sold 
between worship services. 

 

Advance sales would be 
appreciated. 

 

Donations of  
coffee cakes needed. 

 

Tickets: 
$7.00 for Adults 
$4.00 Kids 5-12 

Ages 4 and under free 

Throughout the life and ministry and death of Jesus, there 
is a brief mention of garments, or hems, or bands of 

cloth…of a curtain, or linen. 
 

During the “Cloth of Jesus” we will read and experience 
Jesus’ life, ministry and death by touching, holding and 

experiencing “The Cloth of Jesus”.  
 

The service, which is performed by members of Trinity, 
young and old, will end with Communion open to all at the 

Lord’s Table.  
 

Please join us for this very special worship service on 
Maundy Thursday evening April 13

th
 at 7PM 

April 9th is Palm Sunday! 
Come and enjoy as our Sunday 
School Children start us off in 
worship at the 10 AM service. 



We need Children’s Time Leaders 
for the 3

rd
 Sundays of the month  

and as substitutes.  
Pastor Rom and Teresa will help  to train and 

help with ideas for the Children’s Moment. 
We just need someone willing to work with 

the children of our church during the service. 
Please contact Teresa in the office  

920-269-4411 
If you are willing to fulfill this very  

important role for the church. 

There is a New Meeting Schedule for 
Adult Fellowship 

 
In the past, our Adult Fellowship Group would 
begin their spring meetings in April. It has been 
decided that this year they will begin their  
meetings in May.  
 
The first Fellowship time is scheduled for     
May 21

st
 at 6:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall. 

 
Following this, meetings will be held on July 
16th, September17th and November 19

th
.  

 
A meal will be served in the Fellowship Hall at 
6:30 PM followed by a program in the Fireside 
Room or Sanctuary. The program topic will be 
announced before each meeting. 
 
 All are welcome and  invited to attend.  
 
For more information, please call Gene Junger 
at 920-583-2011.  

2017 Bible Reading Challenge 
 

The Bible Reading Challenge for 2017 has 
begun. Please pick up your reading schedule 
in the narthex if you would like to participate.  

 
There will be an Open Round-Table           

Discussion with Pastor Rom and the group on 
the 2

nd
 Sundays of the month at 9:10 am in 

the Fellowship Hall. 
 

Next discussion is April 9th at 9:10 AM. 

TUMC 
will award scholarships  

 
 ...to high school seniors pursuing their first 

year of higher education in 2017. To be consid-
ered for financial support, applications must be 

received via email by the church office on or  
before April 15, 2017.  Scholarship information 

can be found at:   
http://trinityumclomirayouth.weebly.com/
trinity-higher-education-scholarship.html 

 
If you have any questions contact the Church 

Office at 920-269-4411 
churchofficetumc@gmail.com 

or contact Jessica Marschie, the Director of 
Christian Educations at 920-583-4675  

dustyroadgurl@hotmail.com  
  

Trinity Church has replaced the   
Heating System. The cost is 
$60,000. A fund for the Heating 
System has been set up.  We 
have currently raised 
$48,936.32 Trinity Members we 
still need your financial support 
in the New Year to reach our 
goal. Thank you to everyone 
who has    already so graciously   
given to this fund. Please memo 
your checks “INH”. Thank you, 
 The Finance Committee 

TUMC Budget Totals  
Year to date needed to meet budget: 

48,750.00 
Received through  

3-26-2017: $47,086.10 
Budget Shortfall: $1,663.90 

The May Newsletter Deadline is April 21st. 
Please have all of your articles into the church 

office by noon that day. Thank you! 



What to watch for in “The Shack” United Methodist Pastors’ Advice 
"The Shack" opens in U.S. movie theaters this weekend, and even though the 
film is an adaptation of the controversial, best-selling 2007 novel written by Cana-
dian author William P. Young, viewers can find comfort in the story, say United 
Methodist clergy. “'The Shack' can be a powerful metaphor for understanding 
God’s desire to offer us healing in times of trial, doubt, and unspeakable suffer-
ing,” says the Rev. Matt Rawle, lead pastor at Asbury United Methodist Church in 
Bossier City, Louisiana. 

In the film, Mack (portrayed by Sam Worthington) tries to recover from a deep 
grief resulting from a terrible tragedy in his family. This grief severely threatens 
Mack’s faith, which is already on shaky ground after years of challenging God. 
Rawle is a firm believer that works such as The Shack, which integrate pop cul-
ture with Christian faith, can make Jesus more accessible and encourage discus-
sions. “Although the film presents an unorthodox view of the Trinity, it would be 
shortsighted to see the story as heretical or blasphemous. In fact, using this cul-
tural offering as a conversation starter may help those who are suffering find a 
language to share their grief and begin the healing process,” says Rawle. 

Rawle is referring to the controversy surrounding the author’s (and film’s) non-
biblical depiction of the Trinity: Papa, portrayed by African-American (and Acade-
my Award-winning) actress Octavia Spencer; Jesus, portrayed by Avraham Aviv 

Alush, an Israeli actor of Tunisian heritage; and Sarayu, the physical manifestation of the Holy Spirit, portrayed by Japa-
nese actress Sumire Matsubara. “It’s important to note that The Shack is not meant as a theological treatise, but rather a 
record of a journey to find healing from the worst tragedy that a parent can experience,” says the Rev. Christy Thomas, a 
retired elder in The United Methodist Church. “It’s best to view the movie through these eyes rather than through the eyes 
of ‘I can tell you what God is actually about.’ (The author) can’t do that and neither can anyone else.” One should watch the 
film “with an understanding that all language about and knowledge of God is necessarily limited and metaphorical. We hu-
mans don’t have the ability to fully take in the Presence of God,” says Thomas. “We can only describe it in words of our 
experiences. Those experiences are inevitably limited and interpretive.” 

“The way Young depicts the Trinity may look problematic, especially the use of a black female as “Papa,” i.e., God the Fa-
ther, but the Scriptures make it clear that the nature of God transcends gender classifications. For United Methodists, long 
comfortable with women in leadership, the more inclusive depiction of the Trinity really should not be an issue,” she says. 
In hopes of fostering conversations, a number of United Methodist churches, such as Faith United Methodist Church in 
North Canton, Ohio, are inviting members to group screenings of the film. Led by Pastor Steve Stultz Costello, the church 
is renting an entire theater for one showing and handing out free tickets to church members and the community. 

“Faith UMC believes God is at work in everyone’s life guiding us on a journey into faith,” says Rev. Costello. “We believe 
that the journey is assisted by questions – all kinds of questions. The Shackraises timeless questions about God and hu-
manity through a story of tragic loss, grief, pain and healing.” By watching the film together, says Costello, “we believe God 
will be present and with God comes the hope of new beginnings, movement on our faith journey, even new life.” This senti-
ment is also present in the lyrics of the title song “Keep Your Eyes on Me,” sung by Tim McGraw, who also stars in the fea-
ture, and his wife Faith Hill. The song was written by McGraw, Hill, Shane McAnally, and Lori McKenna, the songwriter who 
wrote the Grammy-winning “Humble and Kind,” also sung by McGraw. McGraw told CMT.com that the song captures “the 
spirit and soul of what the film was saying. There’s a part where that line is spoken,” he explains, “and it was so powerful, 
and we took that and ran with it.” 

The final refrain is inspiring throughout the entire church year, but especially here at the beginning of Lent: 
Keep your eyes on me...When you’re lost in the dark...Keep your eyes on me...When the light in your heart is 

Too burned out to see...Keep your eyes on me...Keep your eyes on me. 
 

*Christopher Fenoglio is managing editor for UMC.org at United Methodist Communications. He can be reached by email or at 615-312-3734. 
The Rev. Dr. Christy Thomas writes the weekly religion column for the Denton Record-Chronicle and blogs regularly here. The Rev. Matt Rawle 
is the author of the Pop in Culture Bible study series published by Abingdon Press, which currently includes The Redemption of Scrooge, The 
Faith of a Mockingbird, The Salvation of Doctor Who, and Hollywood Jesus with What Makes a Hero? slated to release in Fall 2017.The Rev. 
Steve Stultz Costello is the pastor of Faith United Methodist Church in North Canton, Ohio 

https://www.cokesbury.com/product/9781455567614
http://www.umc.org/what-we-believe/jesus-wept-finding-gods-comfort-when-times-are-bad
http://www.umc.org/what-we-believe/jesus-wept-finding-gods-comfort-when-times-are-bad
http://www.umc.org/topics/topic-women-in-leadership
http://www.faithumchurch.org/
http://www.umc.org/news-and-media/blogs-commentaries/post/life-lessons-song-links-new-country-music-and-early-methodism
http://umc.org/
mailto:cfenoglio@umcom.org?subject=Inquiry%20from%20website%20(The%20Shack%20feature)
http://www.dentonrc.com/living-in-denton/religion-headlines/
http://www.patheos.com/blogs/thoughtfulpastor/
https://www.cokesbury.com/forms/search.aspx?filterGroup=1&txtSearchQuery=
http://www.faithumchurch.org/


Prayer Concerns 
· Karlene Krueger Breast Cancer  
· Dave Cook  Brain Tumor Removed, awaiting biopsy results 3-29-17 
· Damon Kavonius  2

nd
 Degree Burns from the sun, long healing process 3-28-17  

· Family of Virginia Mayhew (Debbie Bintzler’s Aunt)  03-26-17 
· Frank Mazza Sr. (Deb Mazza’s Father-in-law)  Multiple systems failing praying for peace for him 
and the family 03-26-17 
· Mary Kiehnau   Heart Problems 03-26-17 
· Lori Wilhelm Cancer in Lymph Nodes 03-26-17 
· Mark Green  Tumor on Fused Spine 03-26-17  
· Phyllis Pulz (Deb Mazza’s Sister)  Pancreatic Cancer 03-12-17 
· Pat Kubicek (Deb Mazza’s Sister)   Dementia Challenges 03-12-17 
· Shirley Konrath (Deb Mazza’s Sister)   Dementia Challenges 03-12-17 
· Mark Olsen (Friend of Glenn and Jackie Eichstedt) Stroke 03-12-17  
· Rick Staabs (Friend of Fred Menzer) Recovering from Open Heart Surgery 3-9-17  
· Kim Eddy (Judy’s Stucke’s Brother) Update 3-5-17 Cancer 
· Louis Eddy (Judy Stucke’s Sister-in-law)   Recovering from a Double By-Pass 2-Surgery 3-5-17 
· Ron Kretschmer Knee Replacement on 3-2-17 
· Donna Hanke Struggling with Cancer that has spread 2-28-17 
· Kelly Sanders Setback in fight with Cancer 02-19-17 
· Pam Buske Cancer on her kidney 02-12-17 
· Wayne Faber at home again, but still recovering from pneumonia2-13-17 
· Jackie Marquardt (Friend of Penny Beck) diagnosed with a lung condition 2-7-17 
· Randilin Nichols (Debbie Bintzler’s Sister-in-law) Stage 4 Cancer 2-6-17 
· Jerry Wroblewski (Dave Wroblewski’s Father) Recovering from Back Surgery1-27  
· Bobbi Cantapio (Friend of Dorothy and Gene Hake) Breast Cancer 1-22-17 
· Sue Merkel (Friend of Dorothy and Gene Hake) Breast Cancer 1-22-17 
· Those serving in the military and their families 
  

Continued Prayers From 2016 
· John “Harpy” Rahjes Cancer has returned  
· Danika Newberry Serious Heart Problems- Lakeland College Student  
· Steve Kelly  
 
 
 
Thank-You for the Prayers… 
Jennifer Narziro (Cathy Wetzel’s Sister) Had Serious Blood Pressure Problems and is now improving. They 
are grateful for all of the prayers. 3-26-17 
 
My sister, Sandi Weiland, had her surgery for the melanoma on March 17th. The reports aren't back yet, 
but the surgeon is confident that he got everything that needed to be removed. Thank you to everyone for 
your prayers. They were much appreciated by both of us. Her surgeon is confident that the surgery was 
successful. The power of prayer is truly amazing. Thank you,  Fran Coulter 
  

 

For Prayer Requests please contact Teresa in the church office by email, phone or through our website 
www.trinitylomira.org 

When making your request please remember to keep us updated often as to the condition of the in-

dividual who needs prayers, so that this may be shared with those who are praying. Also please in-

form us if someone is ready to be removed from the list. 

http://www.trinitylomira.org


April Birthdays 
 
1     Dell Beck 
       Sally Muehlius       
2     Jim Green  
      Nicole Scharschmidt 
3   Lois Towne 
5  Riley Menzer  
 Nyle Wellso 
6 Lindsay Hesprich  
      Gordon Zimmerman 
7    Ward Hinz 
8    Priscilla Ehlert      
9  Elaine Muentner 
      Kim Scharschmidt 
 Christine Lavarda 
 Lori Winter 
10 Dylan Bloch 
11 Lauri Grantman 
 Blake Oechsner 
       Tammy Steers 
12   Ralph Germain 
13  Russ Wendt 
14  Danelle Flury 
15   Steve Hayes 
      Carol Luedtke 
 Dorothy Hake 
 Amber Ullius 
 Derek Dittberner  
16  Wayne Flury 
17   Sierra Marzahl 
20 Amy Unferth 
21   Sue Bialk  
 Cameron Schaefer  
 Keeley Towne 
22   Katie Stoffel 
24   Gena Poetzel 
       Caleb Schaefer 
25  Amanda Bodden 
 Jason Ehlert 
 Teagan Hayes 
 Brynne Schultz 
27 Briana Novacek 
 Kristyn Emmer 
        Randi Rosenkranz 
30 Kevin Rhein 

April Anniversaries 

 
7    Ryan & Susan Menzer 
15 Brent & Dana Guell 
17 Ronald & Sarah Kretschmer 
19  Walter & Barbara Adelmeyer 
20 Greg & Lavonne Brasch 
21 Glen & Vickie Renderman 
27 Leon & Joan Brasch 
 Jeffery & Heidi Zingsheim 
29 Mark & Kathy Lavarda 

BEE 

a part of VBS! 
VACATION BIBLE  

SCHOOL 2017 
 

Friday night, June 9th  
& Saturday, June 10th 

 

Mark your calendars  
to save the date! 

 

Upcoming Community Events 
 

4-9-17 8:30 AM - 12 PM  
St. Mary's Parish in Lomira to host Palm Sunday Breakfast  

 
4-12-17 6:30 PM Lomira Library Earth Day Speakers 

 
4-16-17 Trinity UMC Lomira Easter Breakfast 

 
4-17-17 6:30 PM Lomira Library Publication Party “Lomira Reads” 

 
4-22-17  4-7 PM Oakfield UMC Smoked BBQ Rib Dinner 

 
4-30-17  8 AM-1 PM  Oakfield High School Pancake Day 



April 2017 – Trinity United Methodist Church Lomira 

SUNDAY 
MON-
DAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRI 

SATUR-
DAY 

Worship Services: 8:00 a.m. and 10:00 a.m. Children’s Sunday School/Youth Group 9:00 a.m. 
Coffee Connection Every Sunday between Worship Services. Open to Everyone!  

 1  
4pmAA   
Dinner 

2 
 

3 4 
7:00 pm Troop 
8042 Cadets-
Scout Room  

5 
6:00 pm Hand-
bells 
6:30 pm A.A. 
6:30pm Choir  
7.00 pm Lent  
Bible Study 

 6  
6:00 pm BS Troop 
740  
6:00 pm Kindergar-
ten Troop - 1st 
Grade Room  

7 8 
10-
11:00 
a.m. 
Food 
Pantry 

9 Holy Week  
Palm Sunday 
8:00 am Worship 
9:00 am Sunday 
School/Youth 
Group 
9:10  Bible Challenge  
Discussion Group 
10:00 am Worship 
Sunday School-Kids 
Sing 

10 
 2:00 pm  
Viginia 
Mayhew 
Visita-
tion 
4:00 pm  
Funeral  
Service 

11 
8:30 am Men’s 
Group(At 
Suzie’s Home 
Cooking) 
3:00 pm Hope 
Nursing Home 
Service 
7:00 pm Bear 
Den - Scout 
Room 

12 
6:00 pm Hand-
bells 
6:00 pm Troop 
8581 Brownies -  
6:30 pm A.A. 
7.00 pm Choir 
  

13 
7:00 pm  
The Cloth of  
Jesus– Maundy  
Thursday  Service 
6:00 pm Troop 
8005 Brownies - 1st 
Grade Room  
7:00 pm Troop 
8201 Juniors-Scout 
Room  

14 
7:00 pm 
Good  
Friday 
Service 

15 
  

16 Easter Sunday 
8:00 am Worship 
9:00 am  Breakfast 
9:00 am Sunday 
School/Youth 
Group 
10:00 am Worship 

17 
 6:00 pm  
Cub 
Scouts 
Leader  
Meeting 

18 
 

19 
6:00 pm Hand-
bells 
6:00 pm Troop 
8581 Brownies -  
6:30 pm A.A. 
7.00 pm Choir 

20 
6:00 pm BS 
Pack and Troop 
Meeting -  
Fellowship Hall  
6:00 pm Kindergar-
ten Troop - 1st 
Grade Room  

21 
   
Newsletter 
Deadline 

22 
10-
11:00 
a.m. 
Food 
Pantry 

23 
8:00 am Worship 
9:00 am Sunday 
School/Youth 
Group 
10:00 am Worship 

24 
6:00 pm  
Wolf 
Den  
Fellow-
ship hall  

25 
 6:00 pm 
Tiger Den  
Fellowship hall 
7:00 pm Bear 
Den -  
Fellowship hall 

26 
6:00 pm Hand-
bells 
6:00 pm Troop 
8581 Brownies -  
6:30 pm A.A. 
7.00 pm Choir 

27 
6:00 pm Troop 
8005 Brownies - 1st 
Grade Room  
  
  
  

28 
 

29 
 
 

30  
8:00 am Worship 
9:00 am Sunday 
School/Youth 
Group 
10:00 am Worship 
 

May 1 
  

2 
7:00 pm Troop 
8042 Cadets-
Scout Room  

3 
6:00 pm Hand-
b6:00 pm Hand-
bells 
6:00 pm Troop 
8581 Brownies -  
6:30 pm A.A. 
7.00 pm Choir 

4 
6:00 pm BS Troop 
740  
6:00 pm Kindergar-
ten Troop - 1st 
Grade Room  

5 6 
 



Trinity United Methodist Church   
300 Church Street 
Lomira, WI 53048 
Return Service Requested 
 

Rom Pegram, Pastor 
Church Office: (920) 269-4411  Parsonage (920) 269-7292 

Cell (608) 417-0060  
Office Hours Tues.-Thurs. 9AM-12PM 

Or by Appointment 
                               

Email:  
pastorromtumc@gmail.com 

churchofficetumc@gmail.com 
 

WORSHIP SERVICES  
First Service – 8:00 A.M. 

Sunday School/Youth Group 9:00 AM 
Coffee Connection 9:00 AM 
Second Service– 10:00 A.M 

 
Church Office Hours:  

Mon-Fri 9AM-1PM 

mailto:pastorromtumc@gmail.com

